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GET READY

September is our
start up month for
the 96-97 season.
Curtis, Enon, Wells,
Harrowgate

Howard Johnson's, Chester
Volume VI, Issue 19

Route 10 and 1-95

Sep 4, 1996

EVENTS e
i
4th - Board Meeting
10th - TBD
14th - Pancake Breakfast, YMCA Family Day, at
Community Service Building -7 AM.
17th - Fall Fling Train-up Meeting -
25th - Fall Fling, Buxton Field, 4 - 8 PM.

EVENTS
1st - Installation Dinner - DGSC (TUESDAY)

PANCAKE BREAKFAST
YMCA FAMILY DAY

Saturday September 14, 1996 at the YMCA Community Seri ;
vice Center Building we will have our 2nd Annual Pancake
Breakfast to raise money for the YMCA. Our project. Mﬂ el
person is Dayton "I-can-do-more-than-cook-oysters” Todd
who is looking for hot plates, the bigger the better, coffee urn
large (30-50 cuppers), and labor. Please volunteer your ser-
vices by calling Dayton at 796-4769.

VISIT OF CAPITAL DISTRICT GOVERNOR

LT. GOVERNOR ELECT VICKI MINETREE, COLONIAL HEIGHTS
CLUB, ANNOUNCED THE VISIT OF OUR DISTRICT GOVERNCR
WILL BE ON FRIDAY NOV 1. 1996. PLEASE PLACE THIS ON YOUR
CALENDAR, MORE DETAILS TO FOLLOW. [THE COLONIAL
HEIGHTS PANCAKE BREAKFAST WILL BE HELD ON SATURDAY

p ety -

THANKS TO FORMER MEMBER R |
AND GUEST SPEAKER LARRY el iy W
VISOCAN AND HIS WIFE BETTY. e 2

THEIR PRESENTATION ON LIFE IN IRIAN JAYA, NEW GUINEA WAS
FASCINATING. IT IS OBVIOUS THAT THEY ARE GOOD AMBASSA-
DORS FOR THE US. AND VALUABLE ASSETS TO THEIR LOCAL
COMMUNITY. THANK YOU BOTH AND CONTINUED SUCCESS
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( FALL FLING

FALL FLING TICKETS. THE SUCCESS OF THIS FUND RAIS-
ER IS DIRECTLY PROPORTIONAL TO OUR LEVEL OF EF-
FORT. THERE SEEMS TO BE A HIGH LEVEL OF INTEREST.
| WE JUST NEED TO MAKE SURE THE COMMUNITY KNOWS WE ARE HAVING

| ANOTHER BASH! THE FALL FLING IS IN 3 WEEKS!

.0 i yis E /" YES, ITS TIME TO GO INTO HIGH GEAR ON SELLING THOSE

The Chester Forum.

THE CHESTER FORUM IS TAKING SHAPE RAPIDLY. PA-
TRONS AND UNDERWRITERS ARE BEING SOUGHT AND A

i l | | RECEPTION FOR THEM IS PLANNED IN SEPTEMBER. THE
SIGHT FOR THE FORUM HAS BEEN CHOSEN AND ARRANGE-

MENTS FOR CATERING THE PRE-FORUM DINNER HAS BEEN

FINALIZED. NEGOTIATIONS FOR A SPEAKER ARE PRO-

GRESSING WELL. WE ASK YOUR ASSISTANCE IN IDENTIFY-

| ING POTENTIAL PATRONS AND UNDERWRITERS. PLEASE CONTACT BOB

| GOODWIN OR MARSHALL HENRY FOR DETAILS.
\

INSTALLATION DINNER

THE INSTALLATION OF THE OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS
FOR THE 1996 - 1997 YEAR WILL BE HELD AT THE DE- ©
FENSE GENERAL SUPPLY DEPOT ON OCTOBER 1, 1996. [Eas@™=(-
THIS IS A TUESDAY EVENING SO IT WILL PROBABLY CON- | i E@EM
FUSE ALL US KIWANIANS AS WE ARE WEDNESDAY EVE-
NING FOCUSED. COME SAY FAREWELL TO PRESIDENT BILL AND
TREASURER JOE AND MEET OUR NEW LT. GOVERNOR WHO WILL INSTALL
YOUR OFFICERS AND BOARD.

|

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES

2 - MARY AND DAVE LYKINS 18 - DERWARD ROLLINSON

8 - KATHY AND DICK GOYNE 21 - KIM SMITH

9 - CONNIE AND BOB GOODWIN 28 - LINDA AND TOM CONSEDINE
10 - JANET AND PHIL CROW 29 - BARBARA AND ARTHUR KELLY

12 - LINDA AND TOM KRAUTH
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Special Edition September 1996

Please excuse the abbreviated version of the award winning Chester
Kiwan-o-Gram this week. Our faithful editor, Rick Dodson, has been
called away on a business trip for a couple of weeks. We wish him
the best of luck while toiling away in south Florida and the Florida
Keys. As he said before he left, "It's a tough job and someone has
to do it."

BOARD NOTES:

After the regular meeting on September 11th the board held a special
meeting to discuss the possibility of an increase in dues. Do to recent county
governmental regulations we have had our administrative account severely
undermined in the past few years. Historically the proceeds from 50-50 raffle
was used to pay for the speakers' dinner and other incidental expenses the
club incurred. With the new raffle laws, the majority of the money that was
collected had to be spent on a charitable purpose and was switched to the
community service fund. As much as we might appear to be, we as a club
did not qualify as a community service. This has produced a steady drain on
the administrative account. Secretary Joe researched the dues for the other
clubs in the division and we were the lowest of all the clubs. It was also
brought out that we had not had a dues increase since the 1970s. After a
spirited discussion the board voted to raise the dues from $100 per year to
$120. President elect Dan Hill said that in the new budget that he would do
his best to be sure that all the "fat" was trimmed off so that we spent our
money wisely. Also it was mentioned that increasing membership also in-
creased the money available to the administrative account and everyone was
encourage to bring in new members to the club.






